
  

 

Please reply to: 
Carley Valente 

Counsel 
Legal Services 

Tel: 905 830 0303 x6616 
Email: 70298@yrp.ca 

 

 
 
 
 
 
March 29, 2023 
 
Via Email to kdonaldson@ibc.ca 
 
Kim Donaldson 
Vice-President, Ontario 
Insurance Bureau of Canada 
777 Bay Street, Suite 2400 
P.O. Box 121 
Toronto, ON  M5G 2C8 
 
 
Dear Ms. Donaldson: 

 

Re: York Regional Police-Directed Towing and Impound Services in Vaughan  

 

Please be advised that a copy of your letter to the Regional Municipality of York Police Services 

Board (the “Board”), copying Chief Jim MacSween, dated February 9, 2023, has been forwarded 

to my office for review and reply.   

 

I have reviewed the contract for YRP-directed towing and impound services in Vaughan, as well 

as Vaughan’s Business Licensing By-law 122-2022 (the “By-law”).  Upon review, I agree with your 

interpretation of the By-law, specifically in relation to vehicle storage rates.   

 

York Regional Police will address this matter directly with the vendor, 730162 ONT. LTD. (York 

Auto). 
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Thank you for bringing your concerns to the attention of the Board and Chief MacSween. 

 

Sincerely, 

 
 
 
 
Carley Valente (Electronic Signature) 
Counsel, Legal Services 
 
 

c.c: Wayne Emmerson, Chair, The Regional Municipality of York Police Services Board 

Dan Kuzmyk, Regional Solicitor & General Counsel, The Regional Municipality of York 
 

Mafalda Avellino, Executive Director, The Regional Municipality of York Police Services 
Board 

  

  Caroline Gayda, Executive Assistant, Insurance Bureau of Canada 


